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PROPOSED VARIANCE REQUESTS 

 

The Applicant will request from Columbus City Council a zoning use variance to permit 

the construction of an AM radio transmission facility at the site. The transmission facility 

shall consist of four (4) eighteen inch (18") wide, one hundred fifty foot (150') tall 

towers, together with four foot by four foot (4' x 4') coupler buildings on six foot by six 

foot (6' x 6') foundations.  

 

Additionally, the Applicant will build a twenty foot by thirty foot (20' x 30') transmission 

building on the site.  The Applicant will also request a height variance to permit the 

height of the transmission towers to not exceed one hundred sixty feet (160').   

 

The Applicant will also seek a variance to permit construction of footers and radio piers 

to attach the guy wires from the tower to the ground within the building setbacks along 

the property.  

 

Finally, the Applicant will request a variance to permit stack parking in a driveway 

adjacent to the transmission building, instead of having designated parking spaces in a 

parking lot.  

 

 

HARDSHIP STATEMENT 

 

Proposed WVKO AM transmission facility relocation 

 

WVKO AM has been broadcasting an urban radio format in the city of Columbus for 50+ 

years. The land the current transmission facility is located on has been sold forcing the 

station to relocate effective May 31, 2006. The previous owners of the station applied for 

and received a construction permit from the Federal Communications Commission 

approximately twelve (12) months ago allowing the station to relocate and build a new 

transmission facility on the site where Northland Mall was located. That site, as well as 

the site we are now proposing to build on, is owned by Columbus Urban Growth 

Corporation. According to CUGC, the current development plans for the Northland Mall 

site are not compatible with the construction of a radio station transmission facility. The 

site we are proposing to build on near the intersection of Morse Road and Westerville 

Road has no development plans by CUGC at this time that would conflict with the 

constructions of the station’s transmission facility. 

 

Due to the station’s low power restrictions, there are severe limitations as to where the 

transmission facilities can be built. Any site would need to be within the city limits of 

Columbus pursuant to Federal Communications Commission regulations. Until the 

station’s transmission facility can be built at a new location, the station will have to find a 

temporary location to operate from at severely reduced power or go off the air. This 

would leave many in the community without the voice they have depended on for many 
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years and leave a large portion of the Columbus market without an outlet that serves the 

community's needs. 

 

We request your permission to relocate WVKO AM’s transmission facilities to the site on the 

attached application, and to expedite the process where possible to prevent loss of service to 

many people in the community. 
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Site Plan 
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Site Plan (enlarged) 
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Fence Detail and Site Commitments 
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Site Detail 
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